## RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT TO COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE

Agenda Item No. 14

meeting date: 12 MARCH 2019 title: GENERAL REPORT

submitted by: JOHN HEAP, DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

principal author: MARK BEVERIDGE, HEAD OF CULTURAL AND LEISURE SERVICES

## 1 PURPOSE

To inform on the leisure contribution for Longridge.

## 2 LONGRIDGE OFF-SITE CONTRIBUTION

The Council has been successful in obtaining an off-site leisure contribution from the developer at Dillworth Lane. A portion of this sum will be given to the Longridge Cricket Club to enable them to improve their cricket wicket provision. The Club has been successful at developing cricket for local residents, and this additional money will help to improve the facilities that are in great demand during the season.

Other contributions to be allocated as per the agreement with the developer are; improving play facilities at Kestor Lane, and improving the grass pitches at Mardale. The exact timing of these two items will be dependent on the success for the site and the sale of properties.

## 3 CONCLUSION

Developments of this, and other aspects within Community Services, will be reported to future meetings.

MARK BEVERIDGE
HEAD OF CULTURAL AND LEISURE SERVICES

JOHN HEAP
DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

For further information, please contact Mark Beveridge 01200 414479

Ref: Community Services 12.3.19 / Mark Beveridge / IW